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i. Allowing Councils to assess proposals from business proprietors to utilise the public footpath for 
outdoor dining, rather than requiring a business proprietor to lodge a development application 
(DA). 
 

ii. Providing further clarity within the Codes SEPP by consolidating information and reducing 
duplicate approval processes. 

 
iii. Extending the maximum period of time that filming can take place on private property. 

 
Areas of concern that are not supported relate to: 
 
i. Providing a complying development pathway for ‘small live music and arts venues’ and ‘artisan 

food and drinks premises’ due to potential amenity impacts and concerns with land use 
compatibility. 
 

ii. Providing an exempt development pathway for food trucks and dark kitchens also due to 
potential amenity impacts and concerns with land use compatibility. 

 
iii. The proposed allowances for temporary events on private property to be permissible under 

exempt development involving up to 300 patrons for a temporary event. 
 

A review of the Outdoor Dining and Fun Experiences Explanation of Intended Effect and Fun SEPP has been 
undertaken.  
 
It is considered that there is insufficient information and inadequate nominated control to be confident 
that the proposed changes under exempt and complying development will not lead to detrimental 
impacts on communities, industries, and neighbouring residential amenity.  
 
Further information with regards to proposed changes to the Codes SEPP is anticipated and Willoughby 
City Council will be happy to provide further feedback at that time.   

 

 




